

Cycle Advisory and Liaison Group Meeting Minutes

Tuesday 11 October 2022

Attendees:	INITIALS	STATUS
Moor, Nigel;	NM	Chair
Morris, Cllr Dominic;	DM	Member
Gray, Cllr David;	DG	Member
Bloxsom, Cllr John;	JB	Member
Cody, Cllr Cate;	CC	Member
Willingham, Cllr David;	DW	Member
Ainslie, Imogen;	IA	Observer
Chick, Colin;	CCh	Officer
Williams, Philip;	PW	Officer
Atkins, Jo;	JA	Officer
Bullock, Alan;	AB	Officer
Excell, Simon;	SE	Officer
Senft-Hayward, Luisa;	LSH	Officer
Williams, Sarah;	SW	Officer
Ellicott, Priti	PE	Officer
Johns, Anne	AJ	Officer
Humm, Jason	JH	Officer
Ollie, Hazel	OH	Officer

Apologies

Harper, Simon;	SH	Officer
Cobbett, Tom;	TC	Observer
Haworth, Kathryn;	KH	Officer
Marshall, Tracy	TM	Officer

1.0 Minutes of 11 October 2022

Chair summarised the minutes. Query over wording for FOI requests to CAG 'Members are broadly supportive of CAG minutes being made publicly available' and why 'broadly supportive' was used. SW explained that this was as the minutes were in draft format.

Minutes agreed.

2.0 Feedback from Cycling Forum

SW Little awareness of step change taking place nationally or that GCC have risen to the challenge and through the ranks of Active Travel Authorities. Carbon reduction - carbon management plans will be required going forward. Driver behaviour - culture change

needed. Inclusion, Engagement in the design, E bikes and their impact on design will be a prominent issue moving forward.

JA Asked if others could be added to the forum

DW Questioned whether forum informed actions

DG Felt if forum were too often it will not have the impact so should be only one per year and not 3 per year. CC felt it gives more opportunity for engagement.

CCh Look back at why forum was set up and that the forum & CAG should not be combined and suggested that the forum could be held a week prior to CAG and therefore feed into it and then have a combined meeting once a year. SW explained combining the 2 was not being considered. CCh suggested 2 forums and 2 CAG and one joint meeting per year allowing a feeling of more impact. JA felt that collaboration would be helpful.

PW Nature and size of forum may be seen as doing more presenting and not a discussion. Need for formatted meetings. EngagementHQ would allow residents to comment/engage and not just specialist groups.

JA Have themes for workshops to allow more specific ideas. SW didn't want to be dictatorial and was hoping that it would look at engagement for consultative aims.

CC Does forum need to be longer. SW Possibly

AB On road safety issues that arose in form and suggested that police were invited to attend and perhaps do a presentation.

3.0 Draft webpage for published minutes of previous meetings

SW Went through a draft webpage for published minutes of previous meetings
www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/cag

Action: SW to publish webpage

4.0 Digital cycle map

SW Went through access to digital cycle maps [MapThat Login \(gloucestershire.gov.uk\)](https://maps.gloucestershire.gov.uk/MapThatPublic/login.html#/step1)
(<https://maps.gloucestershire.gov.uk/MapThatPublic/login.html#/step1>)

5.0 Overarching Cycle Infrastructure Plan prioritised corridors

NM Have road safety on agenda for March meeting

JH Differentiate between high speed incidents compared to general incidents

CCh Road safety & general incidents with active travel

ACTION: SW

6.0 Summary of current projects and future agenda items

Summary of current projects and future agenda items

Lead Officer	Summary of current projects and future agenda items
AB	Cycle infrastructure schemes in development
JA	ThinkTravel
SW	Strategic planning

ACTION: SW

8.0 AOB

Cllr

Date of next meeting:

14:00-16:00 Tuesday 14th March 2023